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Planning Board Meeting Minutes- February 9, 2021 

HARWICH PLANNING BOARD 

HARWICH TOWN HALL - 732 MAIN STREET, HARWICH 

VIA REMOTE PARTICIPATION GoToMeeting.com 

TUESDAY FEBRUARY 9, 2021 – 6:30 PM 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, Duncan Berry; Vice-Chairman, Allan Peterson; 

David Harris; Arthur Rouse; Mary Maslowski; and Craig Chadwick, were all present via remote 

participation.  

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Joe McParland and William Stoltz 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Charleen Greenhalgh; Katie O’Neill; Cyndi Williams; Stuart Clark; 

Griffin Ryder; Thomas Mulcahy; Jeanne Mongillo; Tricia Murray; Alex Bardin; Marla Menzies; 

Robert Carter; Craig LeBlanc; Rob O’Neill; Ben Zehnder; Andrew Singer; Dave Michniewicz; 

Robert Carter; David Reid; Roger Groskopf; Gregory Winston; Mike Sharlet; and others 

 

CALL TO ORDER - 6:40 PM by Chairman Berry with a quorum present. 

 

Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open 

Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §20, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict 

limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Harwich 

Planning Board is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of 

members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public 

can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order. A reminder that persons who 

would like to listen or view this meeting while in progress may do so by logging in or calling in 

as specified above on this agenda. 

 

It was discovered that the incorrect phone number was posted on the agenda. It was determined 

that no testimony should be heard. Ms. Maslowski made the motion to continue all of the 

hearings (PB2020-32 Wychmere Harbor Real Estate LLC; PB2020-34 Cool Change LLC; and 

PB2020-26 The Royal Apartment LLC) to February 23, 2021 no earlier than 6:30 PM, seconded 

by Mr. Harris, unanimously so voted via roll call (6-0-0). 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:48 PM.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Kathleen A. O’Neill 

 

 

Adopted: February 23, 2021 

 


